Name: Troy Patterson School/Program: Technology

# Administrator School Board Update

#### Mar/23

The Technology Department is committed to supporting the teaching and learning throughout the district. We support every student. We are also committed to assisting all staff members to be able to focus on meeting student needs.

# Department update:

The Technology department is continuing to support the learning and security of Cape Elizabeth Schools.

# Monthly Program Data

- The Technology Department is supporting the phone installation. This has included the distribution of passcodes, technical support, corrections and more.
- The Technology Department is also supporting a pilot project using Bus cards to assist with the safety of students.
- We continue to address Phishing attempts. We have assisted in internal attempts (Phishing emails that we have received) and external (phishing attempts that never enter our system, but try to impersonate our employees).
- We have arranged to recycle some of our old equipment. This is a starting point to clean up old technology.
- STEAM Night at Pond Cove is being rescheduled (due to weather conditions for the originally scheduled event).

# Curriculum, Instruction, Assessment

- Thomas Farmer is running a supportive workshop on Artificial Intelligence in the classroom.
- Leesa Joiner is providing training at Pond Cove on effective uses for Google Forms.
- Troy Patterson in partnering with MARGUERITE LAWLER-ROHNER for a third round of co-teaching.
- Troy Patterson and Thomas Farmer are coordinating with Elizabeth Yarrington and Matthew Clemons to pilot a secure browser through Cape Learning.

### Celebrate the Good

Jason Lund has been recognized for outstanding service.

# **Upcoming**

- We are preparing for MLTI rollout for next year.
- We are also supporting and preparing for the rollout of the new Assessment system.